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REPORT ON FBE COMMISSIONS 
 

Presidency Meeting  -  Le Figaret, August, 30th , 2018 
 

 
 

PERMANENT COMMISSIONS 
 
 

 

COMMISSION ACCESS TO JUSTICE - LUCCA 
 

President : Enrico Lattanzi  -  Vice President : Suzanne Stern  -  Secretary : Elena Picchetti 
 

 
 
There was no new information sent to the Secretariat of the Commissions since the 
Presidency meeting in Lucca. 
 
 

 

HUMAN RIGHTS COMMISSION - POZNAN 
 

President : Artur Wierzbicki - Vice President : Marc Wesser - Secretary : Renata Karbowska-Kuźma 
 

 
 
There was no new information sent to the Secretariat of the Commissions since the 
Presidency meeting in Lucca. 
 
 

 

ETHICS COMMISSION – BILBAO 
 

President : Michael Auer  -  Vice President : Rod Mole  -  Secretary : Nazario de Oleaga 
 

 
 
There was no information sent to the Secretariat of the Commissions since February 2018. 
 
 
 
 



  

 
 

LEGAL EDUCATION COMMISSION - MADRID 
 

President : To be determined  -  Vice President : To be determined  -  Secretary : To be determined 
 

 
 
Following email has been sent to President Lucherini the 27th of July. 
 

Dear Michele,  
 
I hope you are fine.  
 
I am pleased to inform you that Raúl Ochoa Marco, Board Member of the Madrid Bar 
responsible for Legal Education, and myself will be attending the FBE Congress in Warsaw.  
 
Raúl Ochoa, who took office with the new Governing Board last January, is very interested in 
having the opportunity to work with the Legal Education Commission, that the Madrid Bar is 
hosting, and wants to present a project proposal during the next Comission meeting.  
 
In that sense, I attach a letter he wrote to FBE members (in Spanish and in English) that we 
would like to be sent from the FBE, preferably before the month of August and the holidays,  
in order to promote the work of the Commission and invite FBE members to participate.  
 
We believe it would really help with the promotion of the Commission and facilitate the 
development of future legal education project.  
 
I thank you in advance for help and look forward to seeing you in Warsaw.  
 
Best regards,  
 
Constance Lubet 



  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  

AD HOC COMMISSIONS 
 
 

 

ARBITRATION COMMISSION - NAPOLI 
 

President : Alessandro Senatore  -  Vice President : No information  -  Secretary : No information 
 

 
 
There was no information sent to the Secretariat of the Commissions since August 2017. 
 
 

 

COMMISSION PROFESSIONAL INSURANCE - ANTWERP 
 

President : Leo Bouteligier  -  Vice President : Luc De Somer  -  Secretary : Stefanie Verstraete 
 

 
 
There was no new information sent to the Secretariat of the Commissions since the 
Presidency meeting in Lucca. 

 
 

 

EASTERN BARS COMMISSION - CLUJ 
 

President : Stanca Gidro  -  Vice President : Christoph Munz  -  Secretary : Diana Andrasoni 
 

 
 
There was no new information sent to the Secretariat of the Commissions since the 
Presidency meeting in Lucca. 
 
 

 

MEDIATION COMMISSION - BARCELONA 
 

President : Eugenia Gay  -  Vice President : No information  -  Secretary : No information 
 

 
 
Following letter has been sent to the members of Mediation Commission by President Eugenia 
Gay : 
 



  

 



  

 



  

 
 

 

COMMISSION ORGANISATION AND OPERATION  
OF THE BAR ASSOCIATIONS AND LAW SOCIETIES - FFM 

 

President : Andrea Griem  -  Vice President : Rudolf Lauda  -  Secretary : Heike Steinbach-Rohn 
 

 
 
There was no new information sent to the Secretariat of the Commissions since the 
Presidency meeting in Lucca. 
 
 
 



  

 
 

COMMISSION FUTURE OF THE PROFESSION – THE HAAGUE 
 

President : Bas Martens  -  Vice President : David de Knijff  -  Secretary : Saskia van der Toorn 
 

 
 
There was no new information sent to the Secretariat of the Commissions since the 
Presidency meeting in Lucca. 
 
 

 

COMMISSION NEW TECHNOLOGIES - WROCLAW 
 

President : Iza Konopacka  -  Vice President : Franceso Tregnaghi  -  Secretary : Anna Materla 
 

 
 
Two new members from the Warsaw Bar Association have joined the commission. 
 
 

 

EQUALITY COMMISSION - PARIS 
 

President : To be determined - Vice President : To be determined - Secretary : To be determined 
 

 
 
Information is awaited from the Paris Bar Association regarding the presidency and the 
composition of the commission. 
 
 

 

COMMISSION LAW WITHOUT BORDERS - FFM 
 

President : Rudolf Lauda  -  Vice President : Sergiusz Foltynowicz  -  Secretary : Tanja Wolf 
 

 
 
There was no new information sent to the Secretariat of the Commissions since the 
Presidency meeting in Lucca. 


